Faculty Council

April 8, 2004
Meeting was called to order at noon in Lecture Hall 13

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Tom Barnett, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Debra Cody, Tom Harden, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Sherry Richardson, Sharon Sellers, Michael Terepane and Joe Trachtenberg.

Others present:  Cathie Aust, Bates Canon, Sharon Hoffman, Jim Mackin, Bud Miller, George Nakos, Judith Plawecki, Art Rosser, Ray Wallace, Martha Wicker, and Tammy Wilson.
Approved minutes from March 11 with minor corrections.  Delayed approval of March 25 minutes until next meeting. 

Standing Committee Reports:

CAPC 

· Nakos met on Tuesday and approved a few minor changes in the Social Sciences area.  Will meet again at end of April or beginning of May.  Nakos will send notification. 

President

· Harden reminded FC that SACS will be on campus April 12-14.  

· The VP for Campus Life Kevin Rome will begin in June.

· Honors Convocation will be held tonight in Spivey Hall at 7:30pm.

· Braun - Meetings with SACS and the Faculty Leadership have been set and Mackin will sent out messages to faculty involved.  Be flexible.

· Starr updated Harden on approval the budget of 3.6 million for the renovation of the Administration Building.  There were no details on increase in salaries for faculty.

· Gala had a good turn out and faculty would have been proud of the student representation.

Provost

· Hoffman stated that the schedule changes frequently for the SACS visit so be flexible.

· Mackin will send an email with updates.

Old Business:

SGA

· A motion was made by Trachtenberg and seconded by Arjomand to allow a representative from SGA to attend each meeting and report on as needed basis.  The committee discussed and approved unanimously.  SGA representation on FC will begin at the first of the next academic year.

New Business:

Course & Instructor Evaluation Process

· Mackin explained the process and a motion was made by Trachtenberg and seconded by Cody to approve.  The committee discussed the timing issues and the process for this semester.  Editorial comments were made and will be made and forwarded to the faculty today.  Both documents were approve by FC.

Promotion and Tenure Committee

· Barnett explained the Recommended Credit for Participation.  Trachtenberg motioned to accept the process.  The Council discussed and approved unanimously.  

University-wide Policy on Websites

· Trachtenberg explained the need to have all websites consistent.  The committee discussed and decided to table since the policy may already exist in the new Faculty Handbook.  A recommendation was made that Terepane research the issue and report at the next FC meeting.

ITP Choice

· A recommendation was made by Trachtenberg to revisit the current ITP Choice policy.  Hoffman stated that Mackin will do a survey and report at the next meeting.

Bylaws Subcommittee

· Braun – a subcommittee has been set up to look at the bylaws of the University.  There are several faculty who have already agreed to be a part of the committee:  Eichelberger (chair), Barnett, and Hudachek-Buswell.  FC was encouraged to let Braun know if they would like to participate.  Trachtenberg requested to be a member of the subcommittee.

Announcements:

· The next FC meeting will be on April 22.
· FC will remain active through the Summer.
· FC will look at the dates/times for next year at the next meeting.
· Braun encouraged FC members to make sure that the Provost Office has correct address and phone numbers in case special meetings were needed during the Summer.
Meeting adjourned at 1:30pm.
Submitted by:

Tammy Wilson

Secretary to FC
